



Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

16 March 2008

The meeting was called to order at 1620 by the Vice-President, Derek Carter.  Fifteen Members were present.

1. Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were reviewed.  Motion:   that the minutes be accepted.  Seconded and Carried. 
2.  Treasurer’s Report

Net income for February was $63.52.
The 2007 audit has been completed.
GST refund has been received from CRA. (See item 6d from 17 Feb 08 Minutes.)

Motion: that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.   Seconded and Carried.
3. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa 
Peter reported by email that a brace has been installed on the west door of the Club hangar.
Concerning reports that the furnace is very slow to heat the building, Peter reported that the furnace is working properly and that since the building is cold-soaked, it is probably the best we can expect.

b. Parking – John Hubbard
      Nil
c. Social – Garry Whitaker

A potluck dinner will be held immediately following this meeting.                                                       
d. Membership – Doug Sowden

Nil
e. Fuel – Frank Benvin

32,613 litres are in the tanks as of 14 Mar 08.  4,543 litres were used
between 17 Feb and 14 Mar. 
4. Old Business
a. and d.  Status of Electronic Keys and Fobs – Derek Carter
The changeover to electronic keys/fobs has been completed for both the building and fuel pump.  Both are working satisfactorily.

b.  Pilot Safety Refresher in April – John Lamb

John reported by email that Transport Canada has agreed to conduct a safety presentation on 20 Apr from 1300 to 1530.  Other points:
· John Lamb will invite pilots from other flying clubs in the area.

· Gordon Hays volunteered to provide sandwiches for 30 NFC Members for lunch between the NFC meeting and the refresher.

· Garry Whitaker, Derek Carter and Joyce Clarke volunteered to act as aircraft parking guides for visitors who fly in for the refresher.

· there are about 60 chairs available in the NFC Clubhouse.

c. YCD Webcam and Internet Access – Kevin Palmer and Jeremy Howard

Kevin reported that Internet Access would cost about $36 per month.  He will contact   the new upstairs tenant to investigate sharing of access and/or costs.
5. New Business
a. Air Cadets
A letter from 257 RCACS Parent Committee has been received, which states their appreciation for:

· Doug Sowden’s assistance with their Mock Review Boards; and

· the support and interest shown to 257 RCACS by NFC.
An invitation for NFC Representatives to attend the Annual Review on Sunday 1 June will be sent to the Club in April.
 b.   COPA
The President and Board of Directors of COPA will hold an open meeting at the Victoria Flying Club at 1900 on Monday 7 Apr.
6.
Next Meeting Dates
· 20 Apr 08

Executive Meeting 1000

General Meeting 1100
Transport Canada safety refresher 1300-1530

· 25 May 08 (Note change from regular date due to Victoria Day Weekend)

Executive Meeting 1000

General Meeting 1100
7. Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 1650.
Derek Carter
Vice-President
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